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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
A big thank you to all parents who are supporting children 
to arrive at school on time each morning. This has a        
positive impact on confidence, engagement in learning and 
progress. Top tips shared by parents to help children take 
responsibility for good time keeping include getting your 
child their own alarm clock, having a morning timetable and 
preparing things needed for the next day the night before. 
 
On the back of this newsletter we have given the dates and 
themes of Summer Term coffee morning sessions for     
parents. We have again chosen themes based both on your 
feedback and those that will support when helping learning 
from home. These sessions will continue to be shared with 
you weekly via text message link. 
 
Our parent comment box is located in the main office and 
we welcome suggestions and ideas from our school      
community. If there is something you would like us to     
consider, please fill in the parent comment slip                
and post it in the box!  
 
We are keen that all children have the opportunity to take 
part in weekly PE lessons and are also wearing the correct 
uniform for this. We have deliberately chosen a cheap and 
easy option for this with plain green shorts or black jogging 
bottoms (no logos please) and a plain white t shirt. If you 
are not sure which day is the PE day please check the year 
group newsletters on the website or ask the class teacher.  
 
Spring Term ends on Thursday 1st April (EYFS at 1:45pm, 
KS1 at 1:50pm and KS2 at 2pm). We will be setting holi-
day homework projects including research     projects for 
the topics classes will be studying in the first half of the 
summer term. Please encourage children to   explore the 
themes they will be learning about and, of course, continue 
to encourage them to read, write and count everyday. 
When children are using the internet, either through 
phones, games or on a computer or tablet please make 
sure that you monitor and observe that this is being done 
safely. Whilst the internet is a wonderful resource it also 
holds risks to children. There are some very useful  re-
sources for parents about how to protect children from 
online dangers at www.thinkuknow.co.uk.  

 
Enjoy a safe and happy Easter break. 

 

In Science, Year 2 have been exploring a range of 
natural, man-made and manufactured  
materials. During last week’s lesson they worked 
with a partner to order and describe features of a 
material, using a Venn diagram.  

YEAR 2 MATERIALS 

Last week, Reception pupils explored the story Jack 
and the Beanstalk. They used this text to practise 
writing sentences and also to create ‘danger’     
posters to stop characters climbing the beanstalk. 
The children also enjoyed re-telling the story to 
peers, using small resources. 

JACK AND THE BEANSTALK 

 

Upper Key Stage 2 pupils returned to Debate  
Mate this week and took part in the Urban Debate 
League competition. Our pupils enjoyed the  
experience, developing essential such as: critical 
thinking, effective communication and  
presentation development skills.    

 HIGHLIGHTS 

 

SPRING TERM ENDS AT 2PM ON THURSDAY 1ST APRIL 2021 

SUMMER TERM BEGINS ON MONDAY 19TH APRIL 2021 AT 8.55AM 
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COFFEE MORNINGS  

YEAR 4 MINI-BEASTS  

 

Spring Term 2021 

 

Staff Training Day:  

Monday 4th January  

Children’s Start Date:  

Tuesday 5th January  

Work & Enterprise Week:  

Week beginning 18th  

January  

Half Term Holiday:  

Monday 15th February  – Friday 19th 

February  

Children’s Start Date:  

Monday 22nd February  

End of Term Finish Date: Thursday 

1st April EYFS at 1:45pm,  

KS1 at 1:50pm and KS2 at 2pm 

 

Summer Term 2021 

 

Children’s Start Date:  

Monday 19th April 2021 

Families’ Week:  

Starts Monday 26th April 2021 

Bank Holiday:  

Monday 3rd May 2021 

Half Term Holiday:  

Monday 31 May 2021 –  

Friday 4 June 2021 

Children Start Date:  

Monday 7th June 2021 

Staff Training Day:  

Friday 25th June 2021 

Keeping Healthy Week (including 

sports day):  

Starts Monday 28th June 2021 

Parents Evening:  

Thursday 8th July 2021 

End of Term Finish Date:  

Thursday 22nd July at 2pm 

Staff Training Day:  

Friday 23rd July 2021 

 
Orchard Primary School,  

Holcroft Road, London, E9 7BB   
Tel: 020 8985 7785   
Fax: 020 8986 3748  

Email: 
adminorchard@vs.hackney.sch.uk    

 KEY DATES 

We have a range of coffee morning themes planned across the Summer Term and 
these will be available via video link. We hope that you will find these a useful       
connection to learning until we are able to meet again face to face.  

In Science, Year 4 have been studying mini-beasts.  
During this unit, they made predictions about a range of 
mini beasts that may live around the school. They then 
went on a hunt to collect data from the football pitch, 
playground and backlands. The pupils  
discovered a range of mini-beasts in their habitat: in 
soil, on leaves and on tree trunks. Children then  
presented data and evaluated their predictions. 

ATTENDANCE 
Coming to school everyday and on time makes a real difference to progress in    

learning. Whole school attendance for last week was 95.84% 
Well done to Acorn Class the weekly winners with 100% 

The PE focus for Year 6 this term is dance, linked to 
their topic of Ghana. Last week, they listened to  
traditional African music and planned a sequence of 
movement, thinking about using different levels, in small 
groups.  The children have had lots of opportunity to 
rehearse and refine new  skills. They will continue to 
build on these sequences, sharing the final outcome 
with peers in the final week of the term.  

  YEAR 6 AFRICAN DANCE  

Date Focus 

Friday 23rd April PSHCE: Celebrating diversity through our PSHCE             
curriculum  

Friday 7th May Literacy: Strategies to help your child learn and apply 
their spellings including handwriting 

Friday 21st May ICT: How to support your child with home learning     
using Google Classroom 

Friday 11th June Reading: How to support your child to develop their                   
comprehension skills 

Friday 25th June Keeping Healthy: Find out how to provide a                 
well-balanced diet at home and for packed lunches 

Friday 9th July Maths: Strategies to support your child with their       
timestables 

Friday 23rd July Summer Holiday activities: Things to do at home and in 
the local area to prepare your child for the new school year 


